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Chairs’ & Center Directors’ Meeting Minutes
	Date:
	November 20, 2006 (12:00 to 2:00 pm)

	Location: 
	EBU II – Room 215

	Attendees:
	Abbaschian, Reza
Barth, Matt

Bhanu, Bir

Boretz, Mitch

Chute, Richard
Deshusses, Marc

Hartney, Pat

Lake, Roger

Matsumoto, Mark

Payne, Tom

Ravishankar, Chinya

Schultz, Jerry



	Absent:
	DiGregorio, Joe

Haddon, Robert

Norbeck, Joe


The agenda for the meeting is shown in Appendix 1.
1.  ABET:  Status of responses – Mitch/Tom

Since Mitch had to leave the meeting early, this topic was discussed first.  Mitch handed out a draft annual ABET schedule of milestone events.  This schedule details the names of BCoE departments/offices that have responsibility for each event or task.  Mitch requested feedback on this draft document by Wednesday (11/22) in advance of an internal BCoE meeting to discuss this milestone schedule.  Mitch will send electronic copies of this schedule to BCoE’s ABET mail-list.  This schedule specifies that programs will need to provide documents quarterly to the Dean’s Office.  Tom suggested that Consultants be hired to review the programs’ annual ABET reports at least for the next couple of years.  The Chairs indicated that responses to the ABET review are being drafted.  Ravi noted that if new courses are needed in response to the ABET reviews, the deadline for submitting new courses is December 1st.   It was also stressed that each BCoE program needs to determine its own depth of analysis for ABET.  
2.  Welcome – Request for Agenda Items from the Floor – Reza 
The following items were added to the agenda:  new supercomputer in CSE; proposed meeting to discuss BCoE’s response to this year’s UCR Budget Request Letter.   
3.  Minutes Approval - Pat

Minutes of the draft 11/6/06 Chairs/Directors Meeting were unanimously approved.  These minutes will be posted on BCoE’s Intranet site.  
4.  Faculty Meeting Follow-up – Reza

Reza observed that the 11/9/06 BCoE Faculty Meeting went well.  One item that was extensively discussed was the $5,000 reward for each PhD graduate.  After discussion, it was recommended that other allocation strategies be reviewed.  Options discussed included pro-rating the reward amount or allocating $2,500 for each PhD graduate with an additional $2,500 based on meeting funding support criteria.  Reza, Mark and Pat will review these options before a final policy is implemented.    
5.  Instructional Workload Policy – Reza

An Ad-hoc Committee of BCoE’s Executive Committee has been formed to review options and make recommendations on an Instructional Workload Policy for BCoE departments.  Reza stated that each department could have its own version of this Policy.  Each department is working on input that will be reviewed by this Ad-hoc Committee.  Jerry is the Chair of this Committee and expects to provide a report by the end of January 2007.

6.  Graduate Education – Mark
Mark distributed a November 6, 2006 letter from Dallas Rabenstein that approved BCoE’s request to use Steps II-IX in the GSR series for appointments of graduate student researchers.  Currently, GSR’s in BCoE start at Step II and are raised to Step III after one year.  They reach Step IV when they are advanced to candidacy.  The new policy will allow GSR’s to be appointed at Step IV and then raised to Step V after one year and Step VI when advanced to candidacy.  These new rates will allow BCoE to be competitive with its peer institutions when recruiting new grad students.  It was noted that any students supported from GANN and IGERT awards will need to be appointed at Step IX plus receive summer salary (totaling about $30K/yr).  These new GSR Steps will be at or above current TA salaries.   Mark then commented that BCoE will need to request its grad student funds directly from APB instead of the Grad Division starting this year.  BCoE’s draft request includes an increased stipend amount (about $18K) and unlimited (domestic and international) NRT.  Also, BCoE will request that it still have access to other pools of grad student support at UCR.  BCoE’s target for new grad students is 110 for next year.  BCoE will request that it be granted a bonus for any grad students above the 110 figure.  The total amount of this draft request is about $5M.  Reza stated that he intends to give lump sum amounts to each BCoE department for graduate students.  This sum would include central fellowship, TA and UCOP funding.  He hopes that this will allow each department to be flexible on how it allocates these funds.  Allocation strategies for these funds will be discussed at future Chairs/Directors meetings.  Mark mentioned that departments are doing different grad student recruitment efforts this year including utilizing mailing lists, posters, etc.  Mark reminded the Chairs that the Dean’s Office is subsidizing application fees this year for domestic grad student applicants and that each department should determine how best to advertise this subsidy to attract more domestic applicants.  
7.  BCoE Facilities and Holiday Closures – Reza

Reza requested that departments send Tim its needs for HVAC over the holiday break.  Otherwise, UCR will shut off cooling/heat and ventilation to non-critical areas of the Bourns and EBUII buildings.  

8.  Faculty Recruitment - Mark
Mark reported that we’ve received about 350 applications so far.  Lists of these applicants have been distributed to departments.
9.  Undergraduate Education - Ravi
Ravi commented that November is typically the month for most undergrad applications, however, UCR will continue to accept applications after November.  Ravi hopes to send flash emails to about 3,000 high SAT scorers this week.  He reminded participants that UC is raising its minimum GPA requirement from 2.7 to 3.0.  This will translate into 10-12% fewer admits or about 43 students for BCoE.  To counter this decrease, BCoE Student Affairs will be concentrating on attracting transfer students over the next few months.  Transfer applications are due in February.  UCR’s notification date to applicants has been moved up from March to February starting this application year.  During a recent visit of UC’s Provost to UCR, it was suggested that undergrads submit one application to UC, instead of applying to individual UC campuses.  If accepted, the student would be notified that he/she is admitted to one or more UC campus.  This process should decrease the number of students that go to other (non UC campuses) as their alternate choices.  Ravi noted that the Executive Committee will need to approve an “Excellence in Research” diploma qualifier for BCoE undergraduates that have participated in research projects.  CNAS is already planning to use such a qualifier beginning with its June 2007 graduates.  Also, Ravi reminded participants that the UCR Biology department has increased the number of units for BIO 5A from 4 to 5.  This will affect the total number of credits to graduate for BCoE undergrads.  After discussion, Ravi volunteered to submit a proposal to the Executive Committee to establish breadth requirements for BCoE by units instead of courses.  It is believed that such a policy would enhance the flexibility of meeting these requirements and minimize the effects of increasing unit assignments of required courses by CNAS and CHASS.  
10.  Departments/Centers/Associate Deans/Assistant Dean and Development Updates

There were no updates from Chairs or Directors.
11.  Other Topics
Tom announced that CSE is purchasing a 64 processor SGI supercomputer.  This supercomputer will be made available to BCoE faculty at a fee.  CSE will determine if it wants to administer this charge program directly or through C&C.  It is expected that this supercomputer will be delivered by Christmas.

Pat stated that he expects to receive the formal UCR Budget Request Letter soon.  The draft version of this letter requests proposals for new faculty FTE, TA funding, and staff positions.  The due date for proposals is still 1/19/07.  In an effort to coordinate BCoE’s proposal effort, Pat suggested that a  lunchtime meeting be scheduled on 11/27/06 for the Dean, Associate/Assistant Deans and Chairs.  In response, it was noted that this day and time conflicts with Betty Lord’s brown bag lunch for department chairs.  After brief discussion, it was recommended that the Budget Letter be discussed during or after the next Chairs/Directors meeting on 12/4/06.  
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Chairs’ and Center Directors’ Meeting

November 20, 2006
Agenda
Engineering Building Unit II – Room 215

1.
Welcome - Request for Agenda Items from the Floor

Reza

2.
Approval of Minutes from November 6, 2006 Meeting

Pat
3.
Faculty Meeting Follow-up





Reza

4.
Instructional Workload Policy




Reza

5.
Graduate Education






Mark


- GSR Salaries

- Central Funding


- Recruitment

6.
BCoE Facilities & Holiday Closures




Reza


- need to know what areas/programs will need to remain 


Open during the holiday break – please notify Tim Willette

7.
Faculty Recruitment






Mark

8.
Undergraduate Education





Ravi
9.
ABET:  Status of responses





Tom

10.
Departments/Centers/Associate Deans/Assistant


Deans and Development Updates

11.
Other topics



Next Scheduled Meeting is Monday, December 4, 2006
Please note:  Meetings will be held in EBU II – Room 215
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